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Dear Buzz Readers, 

Congratulations to our local  football 

club. Read about it in this issue. 

 

Can you believe it …...Carnival   

season will soon be with us again!! 

Revel Week preparations are well on 

its way!.  Please keep your Buzz 

handy to inform you  of what’s going 

on during our important village week. 

During that week we hope you will 

enter our Annual Show.                 

The organisers request that you 

make every effort to take your       

entries home again  at the end of 

Tuesday Evening. 

For a first this year some of our     

regular Jammin Session players will 

be performing in the village  after the 

carnival procession, weather           

permitting and we are hoping to 

have a Hog Roast  on that night.  

 

Please remember to let me have any 

items for the next Buzz by 20th       

August. 

Sheila Cholwill   Editor 

Email: 

sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Telephone: 01288 381350 
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JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

        Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing, Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

      Tel: 01288 381536          Mobile: 07825698529 

 

     

 

 

 

 

                                  MOBILE LIBRARY 
                                  VISITS BRIDGERULE 

    Village Hall    2.00pm Uplands 2.50pm                    

   NEXT VISIT 

       July 26th August 23rd 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                         P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                            
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer     Chris & Rose Hitchings - Meadows Barn             
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule       Mrs. Jean Hammond— Hoo Rochester          
Highfield Camping and Caravan Site     Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill      
Terry &  Angela  Brock—The Green                       Mr and Mrs D. Field  - 10 Southfields                          
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                             Mr and Mrs P. Hodges  - Southfields                           
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                              John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                                Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge                    
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                      Stephen and Sandie Rickwood—Feniton               
Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                     Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                        
Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                            Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                               
Bill & Margaret Eastcott-Littlebridge                      Steve and Jo South -Brensham House                    
Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                      Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown                                    
Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                  Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross         
Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                  Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                              
Gordon & Sandra Keen -Littlebridge Meadows    Mr & Mrs. B. Williams  - Owlies                             
Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                    Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                           
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                      Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh          
David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                     Ron & Gwyneth Cameron - Southfields                
Mr &  Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines                    Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                       
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holworthy                           Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                                    
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                              Mr & Mrs M. Lucas—Bude                               
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                 Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                     
Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks                                 Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                         
Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin                  Mrs Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                            
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows  Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                      
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                    Keith & Sheila Descombe -Hedley Wood              
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy      John & Carol Palmer Holsworthy 
Dave & Maggie   - Hedley Wood                             Terry & Julie Reddicliffe -Larapinta                  
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton                 Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm                  
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                Kevin & Susan  Norton  - The Village               
Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary                  Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                                                  
Jonathan & Jane Martyn  Borough Farm               Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                              
Mrs  M. Bird  - Kents View                                        Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                        
Doug & Sue Genini - Inversus                               Pete & Angela North - Great Beer                        
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                        Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows           
Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                        Les & Annette  - Remnant Shop Bude                 
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadows     Mr & Mrs L Haydon - East Park                            
Victor & Janet Bickle - Stratton                                Mrs K Farkus - Green Pastures                                                                                  
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                              Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                     
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                        Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                        Mrs Eunice Furmage - Holsworthy                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                           Miss Georgina Tomlin -  The Green                        
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                           Rob & Nina Jones - Littlebridge Meadows    
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows       Jimmy and Ros Rickett— South View                  
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View     Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows        
Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton     Alan Quilter - Watersedge                                        
Mr & Mrs Hansen—Newacott House    Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                  
Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields     Mrs. B. McDougall - Frome Somerset     
Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields                 Ben & Brenda Tole - Southfields                   
Ernie  & Ann Smith—Littlebridge Meadows        Jane Leven   -  Bailey Gardens                   
Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                         
Emma Moore—Marybear     Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                   
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park     Ian & Jaqi Edwards—Canal Rise     
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude          Phil & Sue Saunders—26 Southfields 
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THE BRIDGE INN 

PARTYLITE  CANDLE  PARTY 

THURSDAY 13TH JULY from 7.30pm 

Tea/Coffee and Nibbles Available 

 

ST SWITHUN'S CHURCH PYWORTHY 
PATRONAL WEEKEND 
FLOWER FESTIVAL 

(theme:  THE COUNTRYSIDE) 
and 

ART EXHIBITION 
SATURDAY 15th JULY  10am - 5pm 
SUNDAY 16th JULY  11am – 4.30pm 

 
CREAM TEAS AVAILABLE 

BRIDGERULE OUTREACH POST OFFICE SERVICE 

EVERY 

Monday Morning 9.30—1.30pm 

Thursday Morning 9.30—1.30pm  

VILLAGE HALL 

David would be pleased to see you 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj3hP2BxLbUAhULtRQKHa8iCqAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.macmillan.org.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fwho-we-are%2Forganisation-history.html&psig=AFQjCNGjr-k-8UJzdrxe7wcuxk_Tm0UTJ


4 

BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL 

PREACHING APPOINTMENTS 

      2nd July  Mrs L. Bowden   11.00am 

       9th July  NO SERVICE  - LUNCHEON VILLAGE HALL 

     16th July  Mrs Gloria Street  11.00am 

     23rd July  Rev. Doug Adams  6.30pm United Service 

     30th July  Mr P Old   11.00am 

  6th August  Mr. M. Reeves  11.00am  (Sac) 

13th August  Mr. C. Parish  11.00am 

20th August  Mr. C. Drew   11.00am 

27th August  Mr and Mrs. Turner 11.00am 

 
 
So many people have been affected by some terrible tragedies of late, the fire 
at Grenfell Tower being one of them. The people on the ground have been 
amazing and support from further afield has also been forthcoming, however, 
after seeing a post on Facebook Support Grenfell Tower I felt it is very          
important for those affected to realise how much all our hearts around the 
country go out to them. Whilst, I personally, am not in  position to help       
financially at all I do realise that we live in a pretty special part of the country 
and perhaps I could make an offer of a small part of my house for either,     
victims or service personnel involved in this terrible disaster. The idea is being 
coordinated via the Facebook site and the administrators have already made 
contact with people on the ground in London to put forward some of the    
rising amount of kind offers already pledged on the site. 
On Tuesday 20th June I was interviewed on radio Devon to try and get a    
message across that, if any of us from further afield are able to offer anything 
at all, lets just do it. 
When Sheila asked me to write something for the Buzz I thought what an   
ideal opportunity to get businesses and services local to us, to try and think 
how they too could make an offer of help. 
I wouldn't imagine that these offers will be taken up immediately from the 
contact that I have had with the coordinators and would more likely to be late 
Summer or early Autumn onwards so it gives everyone time to think about 
any offer of support they feel able to give.      Hetty Thompson 

HETTY OFFERS HELP……ARE YOU ABLE? 
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  bespoke sewage & drainage solutions 

 From design & installation to service maintenance of 

 Sewage treatment units       Soak-away / Drainage fields

    Pump stations    Septic Tanks 

      Work covered in your area                                 

  t: 01326 291 049 m: 07971 792 593 
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NEATE    
FEET  

For all your foot health 

needs 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

   *Painful Callus Reduced 

   *Toenail Clipping 

   *Ingrowing Toenails 

   *Painful Corns Removed 

   *Paddings & Dressings 

   *Verrucae Treatment 

   *Reflexology 

Claire & Simon Neate       DIPCFHP 

Qualified foot health practitioners 

         07968232344 / 07870508867             
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Music for a Summer Evening with Duo Nuevo 

Bude Music Society cordially invites you to a special evening of light classi-

cal music with Ruth Corney, flute, and Sam Cave, guitar, in the delightful 

garden of Trelawne, Whitstone, EX22 6TZ, on Sunday 16th July at 5.30 pm. 

Ruth Corney played first flute in the Cornwall County Youth Wind Orches-

tra. She left Cornwall in 2005 to develop her performance skills, but her 

relationship with the South West is still strong and she frequently returns 

from London for solo and festival orchestra recitals. Ruth is at home equally 

with early music, expressing her love for melody and understanding of har-

mony, and with a contemporary repertoire, where her flare for exceedingly 

difficult technical works shines through.  

Sam Cave is a classical guitarist and composer who left his native Cornwall 

to study in London. Working both as a soloist and as a chamber musician, 

Sam has performed in the UK and abroad and on BBC Radio Cornwall. Sam 

has a passion for modern repertoire and has given over 30 premiere perfor-

mances. He is currently guitar tutor and lecturer at Brunel University. 

Concert under cover, admission by ticket £10 includes light refreshments, 

available in advance from 01288 341328 or 341527. 

As reported  recently in the local Newspaper, ‘Looking Back’ 

   60 YEARS ago: 

Built entirely by voluntary labour,  Bridgerule Village Hall was officially 

opened on Saturday by the BBC organist, Mr. Dudley Savage.  

Local masons, carpenters, electricians, plumbers and others have been 

engaged on the project in their spare time during the last three years,       

digging and levelling the site—part of               

Bridgerule’s housing estate— and                   

constructing the hall stage by stage. 

Total cost of the project was £2,561. 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjfrNyK09nUAhVGPBoKHf5IAIoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nzorgan.com%2Fdudley-savage---obit.html&psig=AFQjCNFfIP-FKDpnVFVyOztu8lfxnkFrKw&ust=1498502513767557
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Sheila’s Mentions:- 

 Birthday Greetings to:  
 Hannah South on the 3rd July 
 Arthur Rowland for the 4th now living in Bude. 

 Audrey Bewes for the 1st August. 

 Linda Weekes for the 5th August. 

 Sandra Keen for the 6th August. 

 Raymond Bewes for the 15th August. 

 David Hale for the 24th August. 

 Janet Hallett for the 26th August. 

 Linda Goodman for the 29th August. 

 Sarah Williams for the 31st August. 

We welcome John and Viv Petchey to Southfields and hope that they have a 
long and enjoyable time living in Bridgerule. 
Our best wishes go to Kevin Smith . 
Our thoughts are with the family and friends of the late  Hazel Annetts of 
Southfields. 
Congratulations to Paul and Pauline Latham on the birth of their first grand-
son Harry Cornish,  on 19th June to  daughter, Ann-Marie and her partner. 
 
Our best wishes go to  Caitlin Braund, Ryan Towle, Phoebe Taylor, Millie 

Neep, Holly Trayford, Jasmine Masters, Lola Ingram, and Harrison Speight 

who are moving on from Bridgerule School to Holsworthy College.    Also to 

Lee Giles,  Stella Thompson, Hazel Durant and Jaiden Pinchess who are  

moving to  Budehaven.  We also send our Best Wishes to Jackie and Mark 

Crocker who are also leaving the Federation. 

Congratulations to: 

 Matt ad Ellie Gliddon on the 

 occasion on their wedding which 

took place at Launcells Barton on 

Saturday 17th June.   

Matt and Ellie live on The Green 

with their three children                       

Kalem, Riley and Harper. 
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 ROGER PAGET GARDENING SERVICES 

 Hedging, Mowing, Tree Pruning, Landscaping, 

General Maintenance 

          Free Consultation           18 Years Experience      

  CRB Checked              All Year Round  

                                   Friendly & Professional 

Telephone: 01288 382811         Mobile:  07906 602541  

GLASS DESIGNS 

by Ray Priem 

Glassmaker and designer     ~    Hand formed and blown glass 

Including engraving, sandblasting, glass bonding 

 Glass restoration commissions welcome 

E-mail: ray@glassdesigns.co.uk    Tel: 01288 381829/ 07879847568 

                                 THE BRIDGE INN 
General Knowledge Quiz 

Every Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 
         Maximum of 6 per Team 

            Bingo and Irish Bingo 

                      Jammin  Nights    -  Wednesdays 8.00pm 
                      BT SPORTS NOW BEING SHOWN 

Also HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET—  Please contact Pam or Gary Bowler 

On Telephone Number: 01288 381316 

mailto:ray@glassdesignss.co.uk
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 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 

  bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

      Retirement Parties - Charity Events - Afternoon  Tea 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

    Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 
Individual Runs 

    Large Play Runs                               Tel: +44 (0) 01288 361680 

.    Grooming Service          email:info@breezelyn.co.uk 
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 MONTHLY TABLE TOP SALE 

       BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL           

TRADERS £5 A  TABLE  

 Can set Up from 12.0 

Noon 

    buyers from 1.30pm 

NEXT TABLE TOPS 

   SATURDAY 1ST JULY  

  SATURDAY 5TH AUGUST 

PLEASE show your support to this regular sale 

even if its just to browse and have a cup of tea/coffee and a 

piece of cake. 

WE WILL COME AND PICK IT UP 
Christine can be contacted on 01288 381033  or Sheila on 01288381350  

At a  recent Coffee Club 

trip to Tavistock              

Alex and Pat paid a visit 

to Chris Hardwick . 

 

Rev Chris Hardwick 

moved as Vicar of St 

Bridget’s to Tavistock.  

He wishes to be               

remembered to                    

everyone. 

 PLEASE PLEASE DONATE THOSE UNWANTED ITEMS OF 

YOURS TO OUR TABLE TOP. W
ITH YOUR HELP W

E CAN  

RENEW OUR STOCKS AND SUPPORT OUR HALL. 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjf74fQk5jTAhVJNxQKHfOlB6kQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tattenhall.org%2Fnews%2Fjumble-sale-treasure-for-happy-hunter.html&psig=AFQjCNFzWlNRD5lAn2FlZrrFG2CN6enS8Q&
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COFFEE CLUB VISIT 
DINGLES FAIR 

 
 
  
  

            
 

 

 

During a recent visit to Dingles    

Heritage at Lifton members   

entered into the spirit  by  trying 

out the fairground rides. 

During the week of the visit John Bowden  

was celebrating his 90th Birthday.  In the 

tea rooms everyone sang Happy Birthday to 

John and  enjoyed  some Birthday Cake in 

his honour. 

29 
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J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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ROSE ALL HOT AND             

BOTHERED 

 WHEN JOHNNY SINGS  

 ESPECIALLY TO HER! 

       JOHNNY WAS SOOOOOOO GOOD AND  RAISED £1700 FOR HALL! 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 
"t @O:kjhg n"  What does it mean?  I don't know.  It got into the last       
neighbour hood watch notes some how. Anyone know? 

It's now far too hot for me, and many like me.  But there is always some-
one on the prowl - guess who ?   No breeze -  windows open  -  doors open 
even. They are still around.  They don't have holidays  -  they just move 
elsewhere to commit crimes.   Walk in and take and disappear.  Sell to a 
fence ( no ! not that sort ) they always know one.  Or in a pub to the gulli-
ble individual.  Don't let it be you.  "Off the back of a lorry"  "It's got to go". 
You must have seen it all on the telly.  Oh what a sob story they can 
tell.  Do not fall for it.   
"Why's that bloke gone into that house ?"  "They're not in". 
  Phone 999 if it's happening now.  Get them a place in someone else's 
house, with the proverbial blue lamp outside. 

July and August.  Holiday months.  Enjoy your time and don't let the 
thieves have theirs funded by you.   Look after yourselves and your     
neighbours. Don't leave all your holiday shopping on view.  Keep it locked 
and alarmed if you can. 
Keep 'em peeled. 
Don't have nightmares. 
John McDougall   Coordinator   01288 381237 

CONGRATULATIONS DIAN! 

Dian Kirby of Tackbear recently 

travelled to Osmaton Park in  

Derbyshire to defend her title 

In The National 3D Field Archery 

Championships. 

Dian was delighted to do just that! 

Congratulations from The Buzz. 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                         AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 
            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

 
Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770  

  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 

BRIDGERULE MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB 

  The K.C. Sport that combines obstacles and obedience.                                         

 Dogs are required to do obedience exercises    

   around a set course of obstacles and signs. 

   More details are available from Christine on  

01288 381104 

          Email : christine.bennett77@btinternet.com 
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    Humphrey Pullar 
                    PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                        NACS  & HETAS 

  Full Brush and Vac Service      Birds Nests Removed 

    Smoke Testing    Appliance Servicing 

     Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                      Mob: 07984406290 

email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 

              Proud to be of service 

11 

          On a glorious day in May 

Alan           and Rosie Beat surrounded 

                    by many  friends and 

          acquaintances  receive a 

          plaque presented to them by 

the                The Mills Section of the       

Society for the  Protection of Ancient Buildings in recognition of good        

practice in mill conservation and  repair.    The Tamarside Singers were 

amongst those Rosie had  requested to  entertain on the special day. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

ALAN AND ROSIE! 

COFFEE CLUB VISIT  HARTLAND 

ABBEY  AND ITS GARDENS 

On a very pleasant day    

members enjoyed  a lovely 

meal at the Merry Harriers 

before going on to visit 

Hartland Abbey and its 

lovely gardens.  Next months 

trip is planned for Rosemoor 

and Dartington Glass. 
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HOLSWORTHY  RURAL COMMUNITY TRANSPORT - Julia Foster 

Are you stuck at home with transport troubles?  If so, then Holsworthy           
Rural Community Transport may well be able to help you out.  Holsworthy 
Rural Community Transport is a charity dedicated to providing community 
transport for the people of Holsworthy & the surrounding area, so        
Bridgerule is a key parish for our operations. 
This organisation offers real support to people of all ages who need 
transport living in our rurally isolated area with its limited public transport 
network & you may  perhaps not be aware of all that it has to offer. 
 
Users of our service say that it is a “lifeline” & that it makes them feel more        
independent because they don’t need to rely on friends or family to give 
them lifts. 
Who is Eligible? 
Many people in our community are not even aware that they are eligible to 
take advantage of our services.  Are you one of these people?  If you have 
difficulty    accessing public transport, have no access to transport of your 
own during the day or if you have special mobility needs then you will be 
eligible to take advantage of our services, whatever your age.  Even if some-
one else in your household has a vehicle, if he or she uses that vehicle dur-
ing the day to go to work, leaving you at home without any transport, then 
you will be able to use our services. 

Here is a summary of the services we offer: 
Ring & Ride Service 
Our Ring and Ride service offers a wheelchair accessible minibus picking 
you up directly from your own home & taking you to local towns for shop-
ping trips, lunch trips & visits.  There are daily trips to predefined destina-
tions which our users may otherwise be unlikely to be able to visit. 

Shopping trips are run to destinations such as: 
Bude      Holsworthy 
Okehampton     Launceston 
Atlantic Village    Tavistock 
Truro      Kernow Mill 
 

All these shopping trips include access both to supermarkets & other shops. 
Lunch trips include: 

The London Inn at St.Neot  Dartmoor 
St Mellion Golf Club   Westward Ho! 
Route 38    Hill Top Farm Shop 

       Drewsteignton     
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Gary & Heidi Masters 

Makers of high quality period miniature furniture 

4 Railway Cottages Bridgerule Holsworthy Devon  EX22 7EB 

www.mastersminiatures.com 

Tel: 01288 381676    

e-mail: Heidi@masterminiatures.co.uk 

CLASSES WITH  `HONEYZ FITNESS` 
STRATTON COMMUNITY HALL 

                         MONDAY 
             9.30 - POWER YOGA 
           10.40 -  PILATES 2 
           11.50 - PILATES 1  
 
           THURSDAY       
           9.30 - POWER YOGA   
         10.40 - PILATES 3 
         11.50 - PILATES FOR BEGINNERS 
                & IMPROVERS 

Classes run as a 12 week course. 
 

Courses £60 reduction for those 
Booking more than one course  
honeyzfitness@hotmail.co.uk 

Speak to Sally on 07737 600424      

A professional and friendly service with 
one-to-one attention. 

Any breed catered for. From a brush 
through to a full groom. 

Breed standard and pet styles. 
Weekday, evening and weekend      

appointments available. 
Prices start from as little as £12. 

Please call 01409 240222 or                   
07800 573012 or visit 

www.bradworthydoggrooming.co.uk 
for further details. 
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Southlands 
Court 
 offers 

* 
full time care,  

respite/holiday care 
and day care 

* 
Peacefully  

Situated 
* 

Regular activities  

                              BUDE EYE CENTRE 
  Tel:  01288 350041      Fax:  01288 350140          

 www.budeeyecentre.co.uk      info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 

       Private & NHS Eye Examinations    Contact Lens Consultation    

     Local, Professional and Friendly     Large selection of Spectacle Frames 

                 Sunglasses Incl Ranges    Same Day Service Available                

                New Hearing Service available with competitively priced Repair service an 

     half price hearing aid batteries            Wheelchair/disabled access. 

13 
Longer trips to places of interest in our beautiful South West region  include: 

Boscastle Westward Ho! Falmouth  Lynton & Lynmouth 
Homeleigh Garden Centre Sidmouth (including Donkey Sanctuary) 
Paignton (including Zoo)  Salcombe  St Ives 

 Exmouth   Looe   Penzance 
So there is a huge variety of appealing destinations on offer via this service. 
 
To use the service all you need to do is register with the office & then you can 
start booking trips!  Our driver will collect you from home & take you back 
there afterwards, helping you with shopping bags if necessary.  The price  
varies in relation to the destination, starting from £4.50 for the shorter trips 
& from £5.50 for the longer trips. 

Volunteer Car Service 
Our Volunteer Car scheme offers a taxi style service using volunteer car driv-
ers for people requiring transport to important appointments, such as doc-
tors surgeries and hospitals.  It is a taxi-like service, used when no other 
transport arrangement can be made.  It is provided by volunteer drivers who 
use their own transport.  They pick you up from your home, take you to your 
appointment, wait for you & bring you back home afterwards.  As well as 
those who have no access to transport of their own or who have difficulty 
accessing public transport, if a person is temporarily unable to drive, perhaps 
for medical reasons, then he or she would also be eligible to use this service.  
There is a small charge of 45p per mile to cover the volunteer’s cost of fuel. 

Community Mini Bus Hire 
Are you a local youth group, sports team or charity which needs to transport 
your members to venues?  Our two 16-seater minibuses are available at              
evenings and weekends for hire to local charities and community groups.  
They can be either self-drive, or hired with a driver & the cost is very               
reasonably priced at £40 per day or £25 per evening plus fuel (& driver cost if 
applicable). 
I hope this article will give readers in Bridgerule a flavour of what we have to 
offer.  For those with access to the internet, you might like to have a look at 
the organisation’s website at the following address: http://
www.holsworthyruraltransport.co.uk/ which gives lots of useful information 
about the services offered such as timetables for the Ring & Ride trips & 
maps of the areas covered (Bridgerule is in the pick up Zone 6). 
If you would like to register for the service & book a trip, then please call the 
Holsworthy Rural Community Transport office on 01409 259001.                  
Alternatively, if you prefer, you can email the office on:                                              
info@holsworthyruraltransport.co.uk.  The office is open Monday – Friday 
from 10.00am – 1.00pm & we would love to hear from you. 

http://www.holsworthyruraltransport.co.uk/
http://www.holsworthyruraltransport.co.uk/
mailto:info@holsworthyruraltransport.co.uk
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Hi Sheila, 
I thought Buzz readers might like to consider this.  
I have been a loyal customer of Flogas for 8 years and have 2 x 47kg tanks 
regularly delivered. The price has increased from about £100 for 2 tanks at 
the beginning to £134 last October and now £156, over £20 increase in a 
few months. I have spoken to Flogas before about excessive increases but 
they have always said there was nothing they could do, although I ex-
plained I was older and had serious health problems and needed to keep 
my central heating on, which I could not do, due to the cost of Flogas.  

This time I complained online and was sent a fancy chart and explanation 
about why the costs were so high. Never seeing any other gas tank supplier 
here I had not checked out other suppliers, but now I have. After con-
tacting Calorgas I was amazed at their quoted price of £96 for 2 x 47kg 
tanks including VAT and delivery - £60 cheaper than Flogas!   I went to my 
neighbour who also has Flogas to tell them the good news only to find that 
in 2 years they have never been asked to pay more than £100 for 2 x 47kg 
gas tanks from Flogas.  

Clearly Flogas are charging some people, presumably older and more     
vulnerable people far more than others, because they can get away with it. 
This seems morally reprehensible and I think anyone using Flogas should 
be aware and check out the costs of bottled or tanked gas with other    
suppliers. I will never use Flogas again. 
Val Pyle   Tamara. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

John Bowden would like to thank everyone for their best wishes           

received on his 90th birthday.  Thank you to the bell ringers and Angela for  

filming the ringing and making it an extra special occasion. 

Special thanks to Sheila and Audrey for arranging surprise birthday cakes at  

 a recent Coffee Club Trip, Dingles Heritage Fairground which everyone 

were able to enjoy.  
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Water Fed Pole Window Cleaning 
System using                                

Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean indoor windows 

All work carried out from ground 

level and fully insured 

NEWS FROM THE OLD ORCHARD INN WEEK ST MARY 

We are pleased to announce the opening of Week St Mary ‘s first ever snooker club, 
with a full size table 

 
Newly refurbished, warm, comfortable and large room                                                 

with excellent facilities. 
 

   All league teams welcome    Regular in-house tournaments 
Everyone Welcome. Membership (12 months)       

  Adults £30        Please phone Jason on 
  Under 18s £10              07887 614141 
  Family £40      Visitors £5 (1 week)                      or call  The Old Orchard Inn 
                01288 341 646 (evenings) 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi_wIjNkZvUAhUFSBQKHZYpB8oQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.abetterinterview.com%2F4-tips-to-send-a-better-thank-you-note%2F&psig=AFQjCNHnhuMDwTQFyEAGioL4Il7zWdMpLQ&us
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My name is Sally and I moved to Bridgerule from West Sussex at the           
beginning  of May this year.   I am a dog groomer with 18 years                
experience.   
I have worked at kennels and had my own shop and mobile grooming 
business at customers own houses. 
I am looking to start my own mobile  grooming business in the Holsworthy 
and Bude area and all outlying villages.  Specialising in small to medium 
dogs.   I am looking forward to meeting lots of lovely new customers and 
their pets. 
 

 

 

My name is Sally and I moved to Bridgerule from West Sussex at the beginning of May this year. I am a 
dog groomer with 18 years experience.       NEW LOCAL BUSINESS 

HOWDENS of BUDE 

Proud suppliers of Bridgerule Village Hall kitchen 

Unit 2, Kings Hill Industrial Estate  

Bude Cornwall Ex23 8QN 

BEST PRICE GUARANTEED ALWAYS 

Telephone 01288 942000    bude@howdens.com TRADE ONLY 
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BRIDGERULE FOOTBALL CLUB  

 By Dan Hearn 

There was an air of uncertainty over Bridgerule F.C’s future at the end of 

the 2015/2016 season. The Kingsley League had folded with little prior 

notification, our manager had retired after many years of service and  

consequently players were signing on for other clubs. At this point, few 

would have predicted a triumphant season for 2016/2017, yet indeed, 

that is what happened. 

Having the attitude that he would rather play with the bare minimum of 

players than see the club fold, the club’s longstanding Chairman Mike 

Tape took over the reins of management. With him, old players re-joined, 

new players signed on and thus Bridgerule began their first season in 

their new league, The North Devon League: Intermediate 2. 

The club got off to a strong start and early on it was clear to see there was      

potential for this to be a successful season. As more and more games 

were won, the camaraderie and enthusiasm between the players grew 

(one player commuting from Bristol each week to play!); Mike was able to 

bring a full squad of high-calibre players to most games and faced difficult 

choices over who sat on the bench. In addition, numbers of spectators 

watching the games grew to levels not previously seen, with some also 

attending away games.  

Efforts on the pitch were aided by support behind the scenes, such as the            

sponsorship of a new kit and training tops by local businesses, Howdens 

Joinery and Andrew Symons. A particular debt of gratitude is owed to Ray 

Wallace who has been collecting monies from local businesses in            

exchange for advertisement boards; however, many businesses have 

kindly donated money whilst declining to a have a board. He also             

generously gifted the club a ride-on lawnmower and we are thankful to 

Short and Abbott for the maintenance work they do and their continued 

support of the club. 
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It was in the league where Bridgerule, as new entrants, saw their triumph. 

As the season progressed, Bridgerule rose in the league table and for much 

of the season were sitting comfortably within the top 3. A spate of wins 

near the end of the season saw them attain the top-spot, but there was a 

nail-biting race to the finish line with rival contenders, Northam Lions      

having games in hand and the ability to beat Bridgerule on goal-difference. 

Thankfully, the nervous wait ended with Northam Lions unable to close the 

gap. Bridgerule, the club who started the season unsure of its future, were 

crowned the champions! 

Next season Bridgerule will have two teams, so there will be plenty of     

opportunity for players to make their mark. Training begins on Wednesday 

5th July, 18:30 at Bridgerule F.C pitch and new players are welcome to 

attend. 

The Club will be holding its annual Prize Bingo on the 27th July during         

Carnival Week; we hope you’ll attend what is always a fun and entertaining 

event! 

Pre-season friendlies begin on the 22nd July; we look forward to seeing even 

more of you down there spectating during the upcoming season – here’s 
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THE VILLAGE HALL  by Marie Field 

An open day; as we celebrated our brand new floor, 
Gleaming beautifully spring, we could not ask for more. 

The latest addition to our delightful Hall, 
Now grand enough to hold a Hunt Ball. 

Silently, just waiting to be danced upon, 
Together with toe tapping music and romantic song. 

For it now has a wealth of possibilities, 
We can almost envisage a Bridgerule Strictly! 

With our Ladies dressed in wisps of gossamer and fake tans, 
Dancing with their chosen Bridgerule man. 

He, dearly wishing quietly with a long cold beer. 
And senior citizens walking with a stately air, 
To adventurous ones whirling in wheelchairs. 
Doing their own special pensioners cha-cha. 

Or would that be going a trifle too far? 
And Christmas parties, youngsters doing their own thing 

Patient grown ups cringing at the fearful din. 
For this floor was laid for laughter and fun. 

To give happiness and enjoyment to everyone. 
With a new sparkling kitchen, free from spot or stain, 

To give caterers for large events a fuller range. 
 

For minus our shop, the village had grown silent. 
And vital interchange of social life lay dormant. 

For our sad old crumbling village hall, 
Was in dire need of renovation overall. 

But deep in its heart, Bridgerule had a treasure, 
A great spirit of goodwill in good measure. 

And Grandparents who dug the first foundations, 
Would have been so proud of this present generation. 

Who with donated cash and their time and effort, 
Restored our Hall for everyone’s benefit. 

And together with clever ingenious Sheila and a splendid Team. 
Our village awakened as if from a dream. 
And rightly now feel a little burst of pride, 

For our new floor on which to dance and glide. 
And for a beautiful Hall now free from cracks, 

We all deserve hearty pats upon the back. 
For love and dedication built this Hall, 

To bring a sense of belonging and happiness to BRIDGERULE. 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2Flaughing%2520emoticon.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2F2011%2F09%2Fwhy-laughing-makes-you-feel-so-good.html&docid=iYsI


20 

CARNIVAL DAY 

SATURDAY 29TH JULY 

Tableaux, Fancy Dress, Classic/Vintage Vehicles, Visiting Queens 

to form in THE HAM FROM 6.00PM 

Judging will commence approx. 6.30pm 

Procession to form 7.30pm prompt. 

GRAND RAFFLE  SIDESHOWS  HOG ROAST 

LIVE MUSIC OUTSIDE weather permitting 

INDIVIDUAL SKITTLE COMPETITION after procession in Skittle Alley 

£10 for Winning Lady and Winning Gent. 

We would be very grateful for contributions 

 to The Cake Stall on Crowning Day please. 

It would be helpful  if these are brought  

by 2.00pm to the hall. 

     BOTTLE TOMBOLA 

We would appreciate donations of bottles 

for our BOTTLE TOMBOLA on Carnival 

Night.  Please have them ready and a  

committee member will as usual knock on 

your door during that week. 

SCARECROW COMPETITION 

It was popular last year we hope it is even more popular 

this year. Please position them so that everyone can  

admire them nice and early for Revel Week.                 

Rose Hitchings  at Meadows Barn is the person to get 

your entry form from. 01288 381129.   

17 

 

                                                         

       Royalty for 2017                       

    Our Queen is Caitlin  Braund 

 Attendant Jocelyn Symons—Page Lucas  Braund 

YOUR WEEK OF EVENTS 

Sunday July 23rd CROWNING OF CARNIVAL QUEEN 3.00PM Village Hall 

            Followed by Cream Teas, Sideshows, Stalls and Raffle 

                               United Service at Methodist Chapel 6.30pm  

Monday July 24th   

  SKITTLE/INDOOR TARGET BOWLS CHALLENGE—Teams of 3 
            Licensed Bar applied for and light refreshments available 

Please enter your team with Audrey 381402 or Angela 381437 prior 

Tuesday July 25th 
                    FUN DOG SHOW   7.00pm Village Hall  

               Viewing of all Show Entries and Prize Winners  

Wednesday July 26th     

RAMBLE  with Tractor/Trailer Ride  Village Hall   6.30pm 

Followed by BBQ   - Ice-Cream  -  Licensed Bar  - Raffle 

( Wellies to be worn) 

Thursday July 27th   PRIZE BINGO  Village Hall  -  Eyes Down 8.00pm 

Friday July 28th            WINE AND WISDOM - Village Hall - To Start 7.30pm 

 Teams of up to 6  - £4 per person - Enter your team to Sheila 01288 381350 
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CARNIVAL WEEK SHOW SCHEDULE 

Please bring your entries to the hall between 12.00pm and 2.00pm on day of 

show.   Children’s entries are free.  Adults are 50p per class entered. 

Points gained from family classes will not go towards Overall  Individual Trophy. 

Family Classes: 

 Tallest Sunflower   

 Scarecrow Competition   Your choice of idea. 

 Longest Dock Leaf. 

Entry Forms for Tallest Sunflower/Scarecrow from  Rose Hitchings           

Meadows Barn 01288 381129 

Children: Art 

             Fantasy Creature  3 Classes   2-4, 5-7 and 8-12. 

   Decorated Pebble   

  Baking 

  3 Decorated Fairy Cakes  3 Clsses 2-4, 5-7 and 8-12. 

  Plate of Flapjacks 

  Model 

  LEGO MODEL of your own design (not from a kit) and to 

  be no bigger than an A4 sheet of paper.   Classes 2-7 & 8-12. 

  Arrangement   

  Miniature Garden on a plate  -   1 Class. 
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Adults: Baking 

  Victoria Sandwich (Sandwiched together with jam) 

  Quiche - Any Filling 

  Novice Bakers   -  4 Biscuits of your choice 

 Home Grown Produce: 

 3 Potatoes on a plate 

 3 onions on a plate 

 3 carrots on a plate 

 3 runner beans on a plate 

 3 beetroot on a plate 

 3 Vegetables same variety of your choice on a plate 

 1 Funny Shaped Vegetable 

 A Whopper - a LARGE Vegetable grown by  you 

    (All entries to be on a paper plate please) 

 Pot Plant:     House plant not necessarily flowering but one that you  

   have nurtured for some months. 

 Flower Arrangement:    Flower Arrangement in a basket 

 

 Photography:   A Local View 

    Funny or Just cute. 

 

 

 Art:    Class 1.  Drawing or Painting 

  Class 2.  Any Medium Picture  

      (no bigger than 2’ x 3’ …. 2 entries max) 

 Craft Fabric Section :       -   Needlework 

      -   Embroidery 

                -   Knitting/Crochet—Item made from wool 

         -   My Craft/Hobby 

  (Something you have made but not entered in first three sections   

    Do not exceed 36”). 

ALL ENTRY FORMS TO BE FILLED OUT  AT THE HALL 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fapps.rhs.org.uk%2FAdvice%2FACEImages%2F%2FExhibition%2520veg_975286.JPG&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rhs.org.uk%2Fadvice%2Fprofile%3Fpid%3D832&docid=_RVUvpjJv_ePlM&tbnid=m8AFZxsOWlbe_M%3A&vet=10ahUKEwjYo
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Adults: Baking 
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  Class 2.  Any Medium Picture  
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Tableaux, Fancy Dress, Classic/Vintage Vehicles, Visiting Queens 

to form in THE HAM FROM 6.00PM 

Judging will commence approx. 6.30pm 

Procession to form 7.30pm prompt. 

GRAND RAFFLE  SIDESHOWS  HOG ROAST 
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INDIVIDUAL SKITTLE COMPETITION after procession in Skittle Alley 

£10 for Winning Lady and Winning Gent. 
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Night.  Please have them ready and a  
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            Followed by Cream Teas, Sideshows, Stalls and Raffle 
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It was in the league where Bridgerule, as new entrants, saw their triumph. 

As the season progressed, Bridgerule rose in the league table and for much 

of the season were sitting comfortably within the top 3. A spate of wins 

near the end of the season saw them attain the top-spot, but there was a 

nail-biting race to the finish line with rival contenders, Northam Lions      

having games in hand and the ability to beat Bridgerule on goal-difference. 

Thankfully, the nervous wait ended with Northam Lions unable to close the 

gap. Bridgerule, the club who started the season unsure of its future, were 

crowned the champions! 

Next season Bridgerule will have two teams, so there will be plenty of     

opportunity for players to make their mark. Training begins on Wednesday 

5th July, 18:30 at Bridgerule F.C pitch and new players are welcome to 

attend. 

The Club will be holding its annual Prize Bingo on the 27th July during         

Carnival Week; we hope you’ll attend what is always a fun and entertaining 

event! 

Pre-season friendlies begin on the 22nd July; we look forward to seeing even 

more of you down there spectating during the upcoming season – here’s 
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THE VILLAGE HALL  by Marie Field 

An open day; as we celebrated our brand new floor, 
Gleaming beautifully spring, we could not ask for more. 

The latest addition to our delightful Hall, 
Now grand enough to hold a Hunt Ball. 

Silently, just waiting to be danced upon, 
Together with toe tapping music and romantic song. 

For it now has a wealth of possibilities, 
We can almost envisage a Bridgerule Strictly! 

With our Ladies dressed in wisps of gossamer and fake tans, 
Dancing with their chosen Bridgerule man. 

He, dearly wishing quietly with a long cold beer. 
And senior citizens walking with a stately air, 
To adventurous ones whirling in wheelchairs. 
Doing their own special pensioners cha-cha. 

Or would that be going a trifle too far? 
And Christmas parties, youngsters doing their own thing 

Patient grown ups cringing at the fearful din. 
For this floor was laid for laughter and fun. 

To give happiness and enjoyment to everyone. 
With a new sparkling kitchen, free from spot or stain, 

To give caterers for large events a fuller range. 
 

For minus our shop, the village had grown silent. 
And vital interchange of social life lay dormant. 

For our sad old crumbling village hall, 
Was in dire need of renovation overall. 

But deep in its heart, Bridgerule had a treasure, 
A great spirit of goodwill in good measure. 

And Grandparents who dug the first foundations, 
Would have been so proud of this present generation. 

Who with donated cash and their time and effort, 
Restored our Hall for everyone’s benefit. 

And together with clever ingenious Sheila and a splendid Team. 
Our village awakened as if from a dream. 
And rightly now feel a little burst of pride, 

For our new floor on which to dance and glide. 
And for a beautiful Hall now free from cracks, 

We all deserve hearty pats upon the back. 
For love and dedication built this Hall, 

To bring a sense of belonging and happiness to BRIDGERULE. 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2Flaughing%2520emoticon.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2F2011%2F09%2Fwhy-laughing-makes-you-feel-so-good.html&docid=iYsI
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My name is Sally and I moved to Bridgerule from West Sussex at the           
beginning  of May this year.   I am a dog groomer with 18 years                
experience.   
I have worked at kennels and had my own shop and mobile grooming 
business at customers own houses. 
I am looking to start my own mobile  grooming business in the Holsworthy 
and Bude area and all outlying villages.  Specialising in small to medium 
dogs.   I am looking forward to meeting lots of lovely new customers and 
their pets. 
 

 

 

My name is Sally and I moved to Bridgerule from West Sussex at the beginning of May this year. I am a 
dog groomer with 18 years experience.       NEW LOCAL BUSINESS 

HOWDENS of BUDE 

Proud suppliers of Bridgerule Village Hall kitchen 

Unit 2, Kings Hill Industrial Estate  

Bude Cornwall Ex23 8QN 

BEST PRICE GUARANTEED ALWAYS 

Telephone 01288 942000    bude@howdens.com TRADE ONLY 
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sponsorship of a new kit and training tops by local businesses, Howdens 

Joinery and Andrew Symons. A particular debt of gratitude is owed to Ray 

Wallace who has been collecting monies from local businesses in            

exchange for advertisement boards; however, many businesses have 

kindly donated money whilst declining to a have a board. He also             

generously gifted the club a ride-on lawnmower and we are thankful to 

Short and Abbott for the maintenance work they do and their continued 

support of the club. 
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Hi Sheila, 
I thought Buzz readers might like to consider this.  
I have been a loyal customer of Flogas for 8 years and have 2 x 47kg tanks 
regularly delivered. The price has increased from about £100 for 2 tanks at 
the beginning to £134 last October and now £156, over £20 increase in a 
few months. I have spoken to Flogas before about excessive increases but 
they have always said there was nothing they could do, although I ex-
plained I was older and had serious health problems and needed to keep 
my central heating on, which I could not do, due to the cost of Flogas.  

This time I complained online and was sent a fancy chart and explanation 
about why the costs were so high. Never seeing any other gas tank supplier 
here I had not checked out other suppliers, but now I have. After con-
tacting Calorgas I was amazed at their quoted price of £96 for 2 x 47kg 
tanks including VAT and delivery - £60 cheaper than Flogas!   I went to my 
neighbour who also has Flogas to tell them the good news only to find that 
in 2 years they have never been asked to pay more than £100 for 2 x 47kg 
gas tanks from Flogas.  

Clearly Flogas are charging some people, presumably older and more     
vulnerable people far more than others, because they can get away with it. 
This seems morally reprehensible and I think anyone using Flogas should 
be aware and check out the costs of bottled or tanked gas with other    
suppliers. I will never use Flogas again. 
Val Pyle   Tamara. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

John Bowden would like to thank everyone for their best wishes           

received on his 90th birthday.  Thank you to the bell ringers and Angela for  

filming the ringing and making it an extra special occasion. 

Special thanks to Sheila and Audrey for arranging surprise birthday cakes at  

 a recent Coffee Club Trip, Dingles Heritage Fairground which everyone 

were able to enjoy.  
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Water Fed Pole Window Cleaning 
System using                                

Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean indoor windows 

All work carried out from ground 

level and fully insured 

NEWS FROM THE OLD ORCHARD INN WEEK ST MARY 

We are pleased to announce the opening of Week St Mary ‘s first ever snooker club, 
with a full size table 

 
Newly refurbished, warm, comfortable and large room                                                 

with excellent facilities. 
 

   All league teams welcome    Regular in-house tournaments 
Everyone Welcome. Membership (12 months)       

  Adults £30        Please phone Jason on 
  Under 18s £10              07887 614141 
  Family £40      Visitors £5 (1 week)                      or call  The Old Orchard Inn 
                01288 341 646 (evenings) 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi_wIjNkZvUAhUFSBQKHZYpB8oQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.abetterinterview.com%2F4-tips-to-send-a-better-thank-you-note%2F&psig=AFQjCNHnhuMDwTQFyEAGioL4Il7zWdMpLQ&us
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Southlands 
Court 
 offers 

* 
full time care,  

respite/holiday care 
and day care 

* 
Peacefully  

Situated 
* 

Regular activities  

                              BUDE EYE CENTRE 
  Tel:  01288 350041      Fax:  01288 350140          

 www.budeeyecentre.co.uk      info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 

       Private & NHS Eye Examinations    Contact Lens Consultation    

     Local, Professional and Friendly     Large selection of Spectacle Frames 

                 Sunglasses Incl Ranges    Same Day Service Available                

                New Hearing Service available with competitively priced Repair service an 

     half price hearing aid batteries            Wheelchair/disabled access. 

13 
Longer trips to places of interest in our beautiful South West region  include: 

Boscastle Westward Ho! Falmouth  Lynton & Lynmouth 
Homeleigh Garden Centre Sidmouth (including Donkey Sanctuary) 
Paignton (including Zoo)  Salcombe  St Ives 

 Exmouth   Looe   Penzance 
So there is a huge variety of appealing destinations on offer via this service. 
 
To use the service all you need to do is register with the office & then you can 
start booking trips!  Our driver will collect you from home & take you back 
there afterwards, helping you with shopping bags if necessary.  The price  
varies in relation to the destination, starting from £4.50 for the shorter trips 
& from £5.50 for the longer trips. 

Volunteer Car Service 
Our Volunteer Car scheme offers a taxi style service using volunteer car driv-
ers for people requiring transport to important appointments, such as doc-
tors surgeries and hospitals.  It is a taxi-like service, used when no other 
transport arrangement can be made.  It is provided by volunteer drivers who 
use their own transport.  They pick you up from your home, take you to your 
appointment, wait for you & bring you back home afterwards.  As well as 
those who have no access to transport of their own or who have difficulty 
accessing public transport, if a person is temporarily unable to drive, perhaps 
for medical reasons, then he or she would also be eligible to use this service.  
There is a small charge of 45p per mile to cover the volunteer’s cost of fuel. 

Community Mini Bus Hire 
Are you a local youth group, sports team or charity which needs to transport 
your members to venues?  Our two 16-seater minibuses are available at              
evenings and weekends for hire to local charities and community groups.  
They can be either self-drive, or hired with a driver & the cost is very               
reasonably priced at £40 per day or £25 per evening plus fuel (& driver cost if 
applicable). 
I hope this article will give readers in Bridgerule a flavour of what we have to 
offer.  For those with access to the internet, you might like to have a look at 
the organisation’s website at the following address: http://
www.holsworthyruraltransport.co.uk/ which gives lots of useful information 
about the services offered such as timetables for the Ring & Ride trips & 
maps of the areas covered (Bridgerule is in the pick up Zone 6). 
If you would like to register for the service & book a trip, then please call the 
Holsworthy Rural Community Transport office on 01409 259001.                  
Alternatively, if you prefer, you can email the office on:                                              
info@holsworthyruraltransport.co.uk.  The office is open Monday – Friday 
from 10.00am – 1.00pm & we would love to hear from you. 

http://www.holsworthyruraltransport.co.uk/
http://www.holsworthyruraltransport.co.uk/
mailto:info@holsworthyruraltransport.co.uk
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HOLSWORTHY  RURAL COMMUNITY TRANSPORT - Julia Foster 

Are you stuck at home with transport troubles?  If so, then Holsworthy           
Rural Community Transport may well be able to help you out.  Holsworthy 
Rural Community Transport is a charity dedicated to providing community 
transport for the people of Holsworthy & the surrounding area, so        
Bridgerule is a key parish for our operations. 
This organisation offers real support to people of all ages who need 
transport living in our rurally isolated area with its limited public transport 
network & you may  perhaps not be aware of all that it has to offer. 
 
Users of our service say that it is a “lifeline” & that it makes them feel more        
independent because they don’t need to rely on friends or family to give 
them lifts. 
Who is Eligible? 
Many people in our community are not even aware that they are eligible to 
take advantage of our services.  Are you one of these people?  If you have 
difficulty    accessing public transport, have no access to transport of your 
own during the day or if you have special mobility needs then you will be 
eligible to take advantage of our services, whatever your age.  Even if some-
one else in your household has a vehicle, if he or she uses that vehicle dur-
ing the day to go to work, leaving you at home without any transport, then 
you will be able to use our services. 

Here is a summary of the services we offer: 
Ring & Ride Service 
Our Ring and Ride service offers a wheelchair accessible minibus picking 
you up directly from your own home & taking you to local towns for shop-
ping trips, lunch trips & visits.  There are daily trips to predefined destina-
tions which our users may otherwise be unlikely to be able to visit. 

Shopping trips are run to destinations such as: 
Bude      Holsworthy 
Okehampton     Launceston 
Atlantic Village    Tavistock 
Truro      Kernow Mill 
 

All these shopping trips include access both to supermarkets & other shops. 
Lunch trips include: 

The London Inn at St.Neot  Dartmoor 
St Mellion Golf Club   Westward Ho! 
Route 38    Hill Top Farm Shop 

       Drewsteignton     
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Gary & Heidi Masters 

Makers of high quality period miniature furniture 

4 Railway Cottages Bridgerule Holsworthy Devon  EX22 7EB 

www.mastersminiatures.com 

Tel: 01288 381676    

e-mail: Heidi@masterminiatures.co.uk 

CLASSES WITH  `HONEYZ FITNESS` 
STRATTON COMMUNITY HALL 

                         MONDAY 
             9.30 - POWER YOGA 
           10.40 -  PILATES 2 
           11.50 - PILATES 1  
 
           THURSDAY       
           9.30 - POWER YOGA   
         10.40 - PILATES 3 
         11.50 - PILATES FOR BEGINNERS 
                & IMPROVERS 

Classes run as a 12 week course. 
 

Courses £60 reduction for those 
Booking more than one course  
honeyzfitness@hotmail.co.uk 

Speak to Sally on 07737 600424      

A professional and friendly service with 
one-to-one attention. 

Any breed catered for. From a brush 
through to a full groom. 

Breed standard and pet styles. 
Weekday, evening and weekend      

appointments available. 
Prices start from as little as £12. 

Please call 01409 240222 or                   
07800 573012 or visit 

www.bradworthydoggrooming.co.uk 
for further details. 
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    Humphrey Pullar 
                    PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                        NACS  & HETAS 

  Full Brush and Vac Service      Birds Nests Removed 

    Smoke Testing    Appliance Servicing 

     Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                      Mob: 07984406290 

email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 

              Proud to be of service 

11 

          On a glorious day in May 

Alan           and Rosie Beat surrounded 

                    by many  friends and 

          acquaintances  receive a 

          plaque presented to them by 

the                The Mills Section of the       

Society for the  Protection of Ancient Buildings in recognition of good        

practice in mill conservation and  repair.    The Tamarside Singers were 

amongst those Rosie had  requested to  entertain on the special day. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

ALAN AND ROSIE! 

COFFEE CLUB VISIT  HARTLAND 

ABBEY  AND ITS GARDENS 

On a very pleasant day    

members enjoyed  a lovely 

meal at the Merry Harriers 

before going on to visit 

Hartland Abbey and its 

lovely gardens.  Next months 

trip is planned for Rosemoor 

and Dartington Glass. 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 
"t @O:kjhg n"  What does it mean?  I don't know.  It got into the last       
neighbour hood watch notes some how. Anyone know? 

It's now far too hot for me, and many like me.  But there is always some-
one on the prowl - guess who ?   No breeze -  windows open  -  doors open 
even. They are still around.  They don't have holidays  -  they just move 
elsewhere to commit crimes.   Walk in and take and disappear.  Sell to a 
fence ( no ! not that sort ) they always know one.  Or in a pub to the gulli-
ble individual.  Don't let it be you.  "Off the back of a lorry"  "It's got to go". 
You must have seen it all on the telly.  Oh what a sob story they can 
tell.  Do not fall for it.   
"Why's that bloke gone into that house ?"  "They're not in". 
  Phone 999 if it's happening now.  Get them a place in someone else's 
house, with the proverbial blue lamp outside. 

July and August.  Holiday months.  Enjoy your time and don't let the 
thieves have theirs funded by you.   Look after yourselves and your     
neighbours. Don't leave all your holiday shopping on view.  Keep it locked 
and alarmed if you can. 
Keep 'em peeled. 
Don't have nightmares. 
John McDougall   Coordinator   01288 381237 

CONGRATULATIONS DIAN! 

Dian Kirby of Tackbear recently 

travelled to Osmaton Park in  

Derbyshire to defend her title 

In The National 3D Field Archery 

Championships. 

Dian was delighted to do just that! 

Congratulations from The Buzz. 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                         AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 
            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

 
Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770  

  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 

BRIDGERULE MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB 

  The K.C. Sport that combines obstacles and obedience.                                         

 Dogs are required to do obedience exercises    

   around a set course of obstacles and signs. 

   More details are available from Christine on  

01288 381104 

          Email : christine.bennett77@btinternet.com 
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J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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ROSE ALL HOT AND             

BOTHERED 

 WHEN JOHNNY SINGS  

 ESPECIALLY TO HER! 

       JOHNNY WAS SOOOOOOO GOOD AND  RAISED £1700 FOR HALL! 
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COFFEE CLUB VISIT 
DINGLES FAIR 

 
 
  
  

            
 

 

 

During a recent visit to Dingles    

Heritage at Lifton members   

entered into the spirit  by  trying 

out the fairground rides. 

During the week of the visit John Bowden  

was celebrating his 90th Birthday.  In the 

tea rooms everyone sang Happy Birthday to 

John and  enjoyed  some Birthday Cake in 

his honour. 

29 
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 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 

  bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

      Retirement Parties - Charity Events - Afternoon  Tea 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

    Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 
Individual Runs 

    Large Play Runs                               Tel: +44 (0) 01288 361680 

.    Grooming Service          email:info@breezelyn.co.uk 
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 MONTHLY TABLE TOP SALE 

       BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL           

TRADERS £5 A  TABLE  

 Can set Up from 12.0 

Noon 

    buyers from 1.30pm 

NEXT TABLE TOPS 

   SATURDAY 1ST JULY  

  SATURDAY 5TH AUGUST 

PLEASE show your support to this regular sale 

even if its just to browse and have a cup of tea/coffee and a 

piece of cake. 

WE WILL COME AND PICK IT UP 
Christine can be contacted on 01288 381033  or Sheila on 01288381350  

At a  recent Coffee Club 

trip to Tavistock              

Alex and Pat paid a visit 

to Chris Hardwick . 

 

Rev Chris Hardwick 

moved as Vicar of St 

Bridget’s to Tavistock.  

He wishes to be               

remembered to                    

everyone. 

 PLEASE PLEASE DONATE THOSE UNWANTED ITEMS OF 

YOURS TO OUR TABLE TOP. W
ITH YOUR HELP W

E CAN  

RENEW OUR STOCKS AND SUPPORT OUR HALL. 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjf74fQk5jTAhVJNxQKHfOlB6kQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tattenhall.org%2Fnews%2Fjumble-sale-treasure-for-happy-hunter.html&psig=AFQjCNFzWlNRD5lAn2FlZrrFG2CN6enS8Q&
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Sheila’s Mentions:- 

 Birthday Greetings to:  
 Hannah South on the 3rd July 
 Arthur Rowland for the 4th now living in Bude. 

 Audrey Bewes for the 1st August. 

 Linda Weekes for the 5th August. 

 Sandra Keen for the 6th August. 

 Raymond Bewes for the 15th August. 

 David Hale for the 24th August. 

 Janet Hallett for the 26th August. 

 Linda Goodman for the 29th August. 

 Sarah Williams for the 31st August. 

We welcome John and Viv Petchey to Southfields and hope that they have a 
long and enjoyable time living in Bridgerule. 
Our best wishes go to Kevin Smith . 
Our thoughts are with the family and friends of the late  Hazel Annetts of 
Southfields. 
Congratulations to Paul and Pauline Latham on the birth of their first grand-
son Harry Cornish,  on 19th June to  daughter, Ann-Marie and her partner. 
 
Our best wishes go to  Caitlin Braund, Ryan Towle, Phoebe Taylor, Millie 

Neep, Holly Trayford, Jasmine Masters, Lola Ingram, and Harrison Speight 

who are moving on from Bridgerule School to Holsworthy College.    Also to 

Lee Giles,  Stella Thompson, Hazel Durant and Jaiden Pinchess who are  

moving to  Budehaven.  We also send our Best Wishes to Jackie and Mark 

Crocker who are also leaving the Federation. 

Congratulations to: 

 Matt ad Ellie Gliddon on the 

 occasion on their wedding which 

took place at Launcells Barton on 

Saturday 17th June.   

Matt and Ellie live on The Green 

with their three children                       

Kalem, Riley and Harper. 
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 ROGER PAGET GARDENING SERVICES 

 Hedging, Mowing, Tree Pruning, Landscaping, 

General Maintenance 

          Free Consultation           18 Years Experience      

  CRB Checked              All Year Round  

                                   Friendly & Professional 

Telephone: 01288 382811         Mobile:  07906 602541  

GLASS DESIGNS 

by Ray Priem 

Glassmaker and designer     ~    Hand formed and blown glass 

Including engraving, sandblasting, glass bonding 

 Glass restoration commissions welcome 

E-mail: ray@glassdesigns.co.uk    Tel: 01288 381829/ 07879847568 

                                 THE BRIDGE INN 
General Knowledge Quiz 

Every Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 
         Maximum of 6 per Team 

            Bingo and Irish Bingo 

                      Jammin  Nights    -  Wednesdays 8.00pm 
                      BT SPORTS NOW BEING SHOWN 

Also HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET—  Please contact Pam or Gary Bowler 

On Telephone Number: 01288 381316 

mailto:ray@glassdesignss.co.uk
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NEATE    
FEET  

For all your foot health 

needs 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

   *Painful Callus Reduced 

   *Toenail Clipping 

   *Ingrowing Toenails 

   *Painful Corns Removed 

   *Paddings & Dressings 

   *Verrucae Treatment 

   *Reflexology 

Claire & Simon Neate       DIPCFHP 

Qualified foot health practitioners 

         07968232344 / 07870508867             
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Music for a Summer Evening with Duo Nuevo 

Bude Music Society cordially invites you to a special evening of light classi-

cal music with Ruth Corney, flute, and Sam Cave, guitar, in the delightful 

garden of Trelawne, Whitstone, EX22 6TZ, on Sunday 16th July at 5.30 pm. 

Ruth Corney played first flute in the Cornwall County Youth Wind Orches-

tra. She left Cornwall in 2005 to develop her performance skills, but her 

relationship with the South West is still strong and she frequently returns 

from London for solo and festival orchestra recitals. Ruth is at home equally 

with early music, expressing her love for melody and understanding of har-

mony, and with a contemporary repertoire, where her flare for exceedingly 

difficult technical works shines through.  

Sam Cave is a classical guitarist and composer who left his native Cornwall 

to study in London. Working both as a soloist and as a chamber musician, 

Sam has performed in the UK and abroad and on BBC Radio Cornwall. Sam 

has a passion for modern repertoire and has given over 30 premiere perfor-

mances. He is currently guitar tutor and lecturer at Brunel University. 

Concert under cover, admission by ticket £10 includes light refreshments, 

available in advance from 01288 341328 or 341527. 

As reported  recently in the local Newspaper, ‘Looking Back’ 

   60 YEARS ago: 

Built entirely by voluntary labour,  Bridgerule Village Hall was officially 

opened on Saturday by the BBC organist, Mr. Dudley Savage.  

Local masons, carpenters, electricians, plumbers and others have been 

engaged on the project in their spare time during the last three years,       

digging and levelling the site—part of               

Bridgerule’s housing estate— and                   

constructing the hall stage by stage. 

Total cost of the project was £2,561. 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjfrNyK09nUAhVGPBoKHf5IAIoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nzorgan.com%2Fdudley-savage---obit.html&psig=AFQjCNFfIP-FKDpnVFVyOztu8lfxnkFrKw&ust=1498502513767557
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL 

PREACHING APPOINTMENTS 

      2nd July  Mrs L. Bowden   11.00am 

       9th July  NO SERVICE  - LUNCHEON VILLAGE HALL 

     16th July  Mrs Gloria Street  11.00am 

     23rd July  Rev. Doug Adams  6.30pm United Service 

     30th July  Mr P Old   11.00am 

  6th August  Mr. M. Reeves  11.00am  (Sac) 

13th August  Mr. C. Parish  11.00am 

20th August  Mr. C. Drew   11.00am 

27th August  Mr and Mrs. Turner 11.00am 

 
 
So many people have been affected by some terrible tragedies of late, the fire 
at Grenfell Tower being one of them. The people on the ground have been 
amazing and support from further afield has also been forthcoming, however, 
after seeing a post on Facebook Support Grenfell Tower I felt it is very          
important for those affected to realise how much all our hearts around the 
country go out to them. Whilst, I personally, am not in  position to help       
financially at all I do realise that we live in a pretty special part of the country 
and perhaps I could make an offer of a small part of my house for either,     
victims or service personnel involved in this terrible disaster. The idea is being 
coordinated via the Facebook site and the administrators have already made 
contact with people on the ground in London to put forward some of the    
rising amount of kind offers already pledged on the site. 
On Tuesday 20th June I was interviewed on radio Devon to try and get a    
message across that, if any of us from further afield are able to offer anything 
at all, lets just do it. 
When Sheila asked me to write something for the Buzz I thought what an   
ideal opportunity to get businesses and services local to us, to try and think 
how they too could make an offer of help. 
I wouldn't imagine that these offers will be taken up immediately from the 
contact that I have had with the coordinators and would more likely to be late 
Summer or early Autumn onwards so it gives everyone time to think about 
any offer of support they feel able to give.      Hetty Thompson 

HETTY OFFERS HELP……ARE YOU ABLE? 
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  bespoke sewage & drainage solutions 

 From design & installation to service maintenance of 

 Sewage treatment units       Soak-away / Drainage fields

    Pump stations    Septic Tanks 

      Work covered in your area                                 

  t: 01326 291 049 m: 07971 792 593 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                         P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                            
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer     Chris & Rose Hitchings - Meadows Barn             
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule       Mrs. Jean Hammond— Hoo Rochester          
Highfield Camping and Caravan Site     Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill      
Terry &  Angela  Brock—The Green                       Mr and Mrs D. Field  - 10 Southfields                          
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                             Mr and Mrs P. Hodges  - Southfields                           
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                              John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                                Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge                    
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                      Stephen and Sandie Rickwood—Feniton               
Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                     Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                        
Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                            Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                               
Bill & Margaret Eastcott-Littlebridge                      Steve and Jo South -Brensham House                    
Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                      Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown                                    
Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                  Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross         
Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                  Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                              
Gordon & Sandra Keen -Littlebridge Meadows    Mr & Mrs. B. Williams  - Owlies                             
Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                    Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                           
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                      Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh          
David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                     Ron & Gwyneth Cameron - Southfields                
Mr &  Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines                    Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                       
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holworthy                           Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                                    
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                              Mr & Mrs M. Lucas—Bude                               
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                 Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                     
Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks                                 Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                         
Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin                  Mrs Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                            
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows  Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                      
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                    Keith & Sheila Descombe -Hedley Wood              
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy      John & Carol Palmer Holsworthy 
Dave & Maggie   - Hedley Wood                             Terry & Julie Reddicliffe -Larapinta                  
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton                 Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm                  
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                Kevin & Susan  Norton  - The Village               
Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary                  Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                                                  
Jonathan & Jane Martyn  Borough Farm               Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                              
Mrs  M. Bird  - Kents View                                        Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                        
Doug & Sue Genini - Inversus                               Pete & Angela North - Great Beer                        
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                        Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows           
Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                        Les & Annette  - Remnant Shop Bude                 
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadows     Mr & Mrs L Haydon - East Park                            
Victor & Janet Bickle - Stratton                                Mrs K Farkus - Green Pastures                                                                                  
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                              Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                     
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                        Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                        Mrs Eunice Furmage - Holsworthy                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                           Miss Georgina Tomlin -  The Green                        
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                           Rob & Nina Jones - Littlebridge Meadows    
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows       Jimmy and Ros Rickett— South View                  
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View     Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows        
Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton     Alan Quilter - Watersedge                                        
Mr & Mrs Hansen—Newacott House    Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                  
Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields     Mrs. B. McDougall - Frome Somerset     
Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields                 Ben & Brenda Tole - Southfields                   
Ernie  & Ann Smith—Littlebridge Meadows        Jane Leven   -  Bailey Gardens                   
Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                         
Emma Moore—Marybear     Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                   
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park     Ian & Jaqi Edwards—Canal Rise     
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude          Phil & Sue Saunders—26 Southfields 
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THE BRIDGE INN 

PARTYLITE  CANDLE  PARTY 

THURSDAY 13TH JULY from 7.30pm 

Tea/Coffee and Nibbles Available 

 

ST SWITHUN'S CHURCH PYWORTHY 
PATRONAL WEEKEND 
FLOWER FESTIVAL 

(theme:  THE COUNTRYSIDE) 
and 

ART EXHIBITION 
SATURDAY 15th JULY  10am - 5pm 
SUNDAY 16th JULY  11am – 4.30pm 

 
CREAM TEAS AVAILABLE 

BRIDGERULE OUTREACH POST OFFICE SERVICE 

EVERY 

Monday Morning 9.30—1.30pm 

Thursday Morning 9.30—1.30pm  

VILLAGE HALL 

David would be pleased to see you 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj3hP2BxLbUAhULtRQKHa8iCqAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.macmillan.org.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fwho-we-are%2Forganisation-history.html&psig=AFQjCNGjr-k-8UJzdrxe7wcuxk_Tm0UTJ
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

Congratulations to our local  football 

club. Read about it in this issue. 

 

Can you believe it …...Carnival   

season will soon be with us again!! 

Revel Week preparations are well on 

its way!.  Please keep your Buzz 

handy to inform you  of what’s going 

on during our important village week. 

During that week we hope you will 

enter our Annual Show.                 

The organisers request that you 

make every effort to take your       

entries home again  at the end of 

Tuesday Evening. 

For a first this year some of our     

regular Jammin Session players will 

be performing in the village  after the 

carnival procession, weather           

permitting and we are hoping to 

have a Hog Roast  on that night.  

 

Please remember to let me have any 

items for the next Buzz by 20th       

August. 

Sheila Cholwill   Editor 

Email: 

sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Telephone: 01288 381350 
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JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

        Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing, Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

      Tel: 01288 381536          Mobile: 07825698529 

 

     

 

 

 

 

                                  MOBILE LIBRARY 
                                  VISITS BRIDGERULE 

    Village Hall    2.00pm Uplands 2.50pm                    

   NEXT VISIT 

       July 26th August 23rd 



36 

CLUBS/CLASSES THAT REGULARLY MEET IN OUR HALL 

Mondays    Revitalise 2 Sessions 6.00—7.00pm 7.00—8.00pm 07715560912 

Tuesdays        Village Coffee Club   10.30am -  every 2 weeks. Contact 381350/402 

     Table Tennis  From 2.00pm  Contact Jill on 01409  254349 

Wednesdays  Art and Craft  (two weekly)  2.00pm  Contact Lyndsey 381117 

Thursday        Dog Obedience  7.30pm   Contact Christine  01288 381104 

Fridays      Short Mat Bowls  -  From 2.00pm   Contact Alan on 01288 382988 

 

THE PARISH COUNCIL MEET 3RD WEDNESDAY IN EACH MONTH 8.00PM 

IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

            FOR ALL YOUR HIRING REQUIREMENTS 

         Main Hall with New Floor (2017) Seating for 160 

              Committee Room with  Small Kitchen  Attached  

        Newly Refurbished Kitchen (2017) for larger Functions 

     Hall Charge £20 Per Session (4 hours approx.)    

Booking Clerk: Tel: 01288 381350                   Special Rate for Regular Local Clubs 
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